Notes of the Tarvin Parish Council (PC) meeting held 23rd September 2024
These notes are produced immediately following the meeting to give anyone interested a timely update of the most significant issues discussed. They are not the official minutes. The minutes will be considered and approved at the next meeting on 28th October 2024 at 19:15 in the Edna Rose room at the Community Centre. All are welcome to attend PC meetings and stay as long as they want. Meetings do not normally go beyond 21:00. 

For the third consecutive month no members of the public attended the PC meeting so there was no Open Forum.

1. The PC still has one vacancy to fill. If you are interested please contact the Clerk, Mike Hassall on either 01829 741075 or email Clerk@tarvinparishcouncil.org.uk for an application form.

2. In the coming month the new defibrillator in the grounds of the Community Centre will be installed, currently the metal frame is being painted. Also, in the next month the large holly tree on the site of the War Memorial on Church Street will be removed.

3. The new vehicle activated speed sign on Tarporley Road was installed during the month and is working well as drivers have been seen braking if they are approaching it to fast. Hopefully the second sign will be installed on Willington Road, Oscroft soon.

4. The PC knows that the bench on the Green in Oscroft needs to be repainted. The work will be undertaken in Spring 2025. If any resident would like to volunteer to undertake the task, please contact the Clerk (see 1 above)

5. The Parish clean-up is scheduled to take place on October 19th. If you want to volunteer come to either the Community Centre, Meadow Close, Tarvin or the Green at Oscroft at 09:30 to be given pickers, bags, and bibs. All filled bags can be left adjacent to existing bins.

Some of you may have noticed that in both July and September a group cleared the footpath on the A54. This is a designated shared use path i.e., used by pedestrians and cyclists. Those undertaking the work were all local volunteers and were trialing a new Cheshire West and Chester Borough Council (CWaC) volunteer scheme. Each volunteer had health and safety training, equipment, and support, including insurance from the Council. The scheme is now being rolled out throughout the whole CWaC area with the hope that it will undertake many of the tasks that CWaC does not have the resources to support because of cutbacks. Please note that volunteers are not permitted to work on the actual highway.

6. In the coming weeks the hedges and shrubbery on Tarporley Road between Brown Heath Farm and Cross Lanes will be cut back

7. On December 1st, a week before the Christmas Market the PC will be putting up Christmas trees on the High Street. If you would like to help, please contact the Clerk, see 1 above.
